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May was another tremendous month in Utah. We have seen quite a few visitors over the past
few weeks and months. That has been an encouragement to our little flock. Some of our long
term visitors are interested in becoming a part of our church family — which involves a clear
testimony of salvation, foundational discipleship leading to baptism, and understanding our By-
laws and Statement of Faith. We’re looking forward to seeing them take these next steps soon.

We had a wonderful Mother’s Day service on the 12" and presented each mother with flowers
and a gift card. On May 19™, I had the privilege of baptizing Marcos. He was saved in January
and has been faithfully meeting for discipleship. Pray that God will use him in a powerful way.

One of the focus points for our time right now is discipleship. Pray for John. He is a young man
who was saved and baptized recently and has a voracious appetite for the Word of God. Every
discipleship book I give him, he devours in days. In the past month or two, he has completed a
whole set (four books, eight lessons each) and starting a second series (completing 15 lessons so
far). His story, too, is unexplainable — but God! Please pray for Alecia, who is searching, for
salvation. Also, remember Kim and Geneva, Tom and Amanda (Juniper & Tobias), Josh and
Rebekah, and John O.

At the close of the month, I traveled to Nebraska, to preach a revival meeting for our oldest son,
Caleb. It was the first meeting of any kind they had held in many, many years. God stirred
hearts and there was tremendous liberty every night. We are praying for fruit in the days ahead.

[ left Nebraska and traveled 11 ¥ hours to Challis, Idaho, to preach a Mission Revival for Pastor
Scott Sinz, at Mountain Valley Baptist. His original preacher had a major health issue and could
not come, so he called me when I was in Nebraska (he didn’t know I was there) and asked if [

could come help out. I couldn’t say ‘no’. It was an incredible meeting!!

Angela and the kids kept everything going in Utah and did an amazing job! Gideon brought a
message on the Wednesday I was gone and did a tremendous job moderating the services. The
girls did amazing, as usual, with the music. [ love serving with my family. Keep them all in
your prayers. Keep praying for our family and little flock here in Utah. God is good!!
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